English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

July 12, 2005

Matthew Wendling called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  

Board members present:  Matthew Wendling, Ellie North, Pat Wysong, Nancy Case, Erik Harris, Sara Mason, and Matt Underhill.  

Visitors present:  John Mason and Geoff Ruonavaara.

Matthew presented the agenda that was approved by the board.

It was moved by Matthew, seconded by Ellie and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the June 7, 2005 and June 16, 2005 meetings as presented.

Visitor Comments:

John presented and update on the Neighborhood Watch Program with Officer Jessica Dral indicating that she would be available on July 28th for an educational meeting for the main contact people.  John reported that he would contact the four residents who signed up expressing interest as well as the board members.  It was moved by Sara, seconded by Ellie and passed unanimously, that the meeting is to be held on July 28, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. at the Sheriff Department conference room.

Geoff requested that we place signs at the entrances indicating no solicitors are allowed.  Sara volunteered to contact the township to see what regulations are in effect before the board takes action on this request.

Chuck Case, for Paul Pirotta, requested that the board purchase a skimmer and weed cutter for the ponds and he would provide the labor for cleaning the ponds.  Pat volunteered to contact the Drain Commission office to see what we can and can’t do with the detention ponds before the board takes action on this request.

Old Business:

Ellie contacted the trailer park owners and the managers will provide a notice to their tenants that they cannot fish in our ponds; however, any resident who finds people who are not residents of English Meadows should report them to the police.

Pat reported that Ingham County Road Commission does not place stop signs at “T” intersections until traffic volumes are significant and they indicated that they are monitoring our subdivision.  They indicated that if vehicles are traveling too fast through the subdivision, they should be reported to the police.

Fence and Shed Committee:
Christine Curtis, Lot #32, has requested approval for a split rail fence with chain link fence.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by Sara and passed unanimously, to approve the split rail fence but deny the chain link fence.

Patrick and Faith Grabow. Lot #77, have requested approval for a standard dog-eared fence with appropriate spacing the south fence to be shared with their neighbors.  It was moved by Sara, seconded by Nancy and passed unanimously, to approve the request as presented.

Common Area Maintenance:
A request was made for a structure to hold the firewood being left at the fire pit.  Discussion was held regarding the aesthetics of a structure to hold firewood as well as the responsibility of maintaining a clean area.  It was moved by Eric and seconded by Ellie that all wood is to be carried in and carried out of the fire pit area with the area cleaned after each use by the applicable resident(s) with the exception of dead trees from the commons area that may be stacked neatly and burned.  The following votes were recorded:  aye – Matthew, Ellie, Erik, Sara, Matt, Pat and nay – Nancy.

Budget and Finance:

Nancy presented the current budget and finance statement.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by Sara and passed unanimously, to accept the budget and finance statement as presented.  

Social Committee:

Sara reported that an ice cream social is being planned for September with additional information later.

New Business:

Matt reported that the original plan by Westridge Builders has been turned down by Delhi Township; however, Mr. Laberto has signed off on the covenants.  New sets of plans were presented.  It was moved by Ellie, seconded by Pat and passed unanimously to approve the condo plans from Westridge Builders for lots 39, 40, 61, and 62 as presented.

Sara reported on a break-in at the house behind Matthews house involving a red Sunfire, a Caucasian man and an Asian man.  They did steal some items.  She reported that we should make sure all doors are locked and that garage door openers are not left in vehicles parked in the driveway or on the street.

A question was raised again about planting trees between the curb and sidewalk with two board members receiving different information.  Pat volunteered to contact Ingham County Road Commission for documentation specifically addressing this issue.

The broken sidewalk at the corner of Groombridge and Hadden Hall was discussed.

Discussion indicated that a notice of the annual meeting is to be sent with the ice cream social notice.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. with the next regular meeting schedule for August 16, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. at Sara’s home.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the August 16, 2005 regular meeting.
